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Town of Knox
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 05-23-2017

Present: 1% Selectman Galen Larrabee, 2™ Selectman Jeffrey Stevens, 3 Selectman William Ingraham,
Town Clerk Carol Hamblet, Treasurer Dorrit Emerson, RSU3 Superintendent Paul Austin and Derek
Larrabee

Meeting called to order by G Larrabee at 6:30PM.
The Board and Superintendent held a discussion on the proposed school budget for 2017/2018.

The Board and Derek Larrabee discussed town road work. No further work will be done on the Shibles
Road until the results of the special town meeting to be held May 31st are known. D. Larrabee has a
pending bill for work on the Shibles Road. The Town of Thorndike will be paving the Dolloff Road on
June 7th and the work is being done by Wellman’s Paving. The Board has discussed with Wellman’s the
possibility of having paving done on the Shibles Road at the same time. Potential work on the Bailey
Road was discussed.

Motion, Second and Vote 3-0 to accept the minutes of the May 9, 2017 Selectmen’s meeting.
The Board is working on an updated Local Road Inventory map to send back to DOT for processing.

The Board reviewed copies of the Road Network Inventory received from the DOT. The Shibles Road,
Old County Road and Aborn Hill Road were listed under “Reconstruct.” The Oaks Road, Morse Road,
Kenney Road, Flat Road and Frye Mountain Road were listed under “Rehabilitate.” Curra Road, Bailey
Road and Abbott Round were listed under “Routine.” Suitor Road, Patterson Ridge Road, Larrabee Road
and Knox Station Road were listed under “No Maintenance.”

The Maine Revenue Services Ratio Declaration & Reimbursement Application is due June 1, 2017.

D. Emerson will deal with the memo from Maine Revenue Services concerning the Real Estate Transfer
Tax Declaration Electronic Database changes.

The RSU3 School Revolving Renovation Fund Bond Application for the town has been completed.
The sand shed needs to be cleaned up before the June 3rd Cleanup Day.

The special town meeting warrant for May 31, 2017 was signed in a special selectmen’s meeting at noon
today.

The Board signed the Town of Knox Municipal Resolution honoring Clinton “Sonny” Holmes with the
Maine Spirit of America Foundation Tribute for the 2017 year.

Motion, Second and Vote 3-0 to approve D. Emerson as Election Warden for the June 13, 2017
Referendum.

The Bangor Savings Bank account has been closed as of May 12, 2017.



The Board reviewed a letter from Attorney Kelly concerning a property issue.
Discussion on the organization of cemetery records.

G. Larrabee has contacted Toby Farrington about grading town roads.
Treasurer’s Warrant reviewed and signed by the Board.

Motion, Second and Vote 3-0 to adjourn the meeting at 8:25PM.

Respectfully submitted,
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Caro mblet

Town Clerk of Knox



